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• Greek School:                     

Ilektra Kolokouri 

• Choir Director:                 

George Tzougros 

The Unfolding Mystery 

For Christians around the world, Christmas marks the joyous celebration of Jesus Christ's 

birth. But for the faithful of the Greek Orthodox Church, this event transcends mere festivi-

ty. It becomes a window into the profound mystery of the Incarnation, where God, in His 

infinite love, bridges the chasm between the divine and human realms. 

Unlike Western traditions that often focus on the Nativity scene itself, our theology 

delves deeper, emphasizing the theological implications of Christ's birth. This perspective 

finds its roots in the writings of the early Church Fathers, who saw the Incarnation as a pivot-

al moment in salvation history. 

One central concept is theosis, meaning "divinization." Through Christ's birth, humanity 

is not simply offered redemption from sin, but the potential to participate in the divine nature 

itself. This transformative process begins with the Nativity, where God becomes fully hu-

man, allowing humanity to partake in His divinity. 

Another key theme is kenosis, the "self-emptying" of God. In his divine love, Christ will-

ingly relinquishes His heavenly glory and embraces the limitations of human existence. This 

act of humility shatters the barrier between Creator and creation, paving the way for recon-

ciliation and communion with God. 

Our Church’s theology also emphasizes the role of the Theotokos, the Virgin Mary. Her 

unwavering faith and obedience made her the vessel through which God entered the 

world. She is not merely a passive bystander, but an active participant in the divine 

plan, demonstrating the vital role of human cooperation in God's work. 

The liturgical celebrations surrounding Christmas further illuminate its theological sig-

nificance. Advent, the preparatory period leading up to the Nativity, is a time of introspec-

tion and spiritual preparation. Through fasting, prayer, and acts of charity, believers purify 

themselves to receive the coming Christ. 

Christmas Eve, known as "Holy Night" in Orthodox tradition, culminates in the joyous 

vigil service and Divine Liturgy. The chanting of hymns, the reading of scriptures, and the 

sharing of Holy Communion all serve to re-enact the Nativity and draw the faithful into the 

mystery of God's self-revelation. 

Christmas Day itself is not just a celebration of Christ's birth, but an ongoing encounter 

with the divine. The faithful continue to participate in liturgies, engage in acts of love and 

service, and contemplate the profound implications of the Incarnation. 

Christmas for us is not merely a historical event relegated to the past. It is a dynamic, 

unfolding mystery that continues to shape their lives and their understanding of God. It is a 

reminder that the divine is not distant and aloof, but intimately present, offering humanity the 

transformative possibility of becoming partakers in the very life of God. 

As we celebrate this holy season, let us open our hearts to the profound mystery of the 

Incarnation. Let us, like the Theotokos, embrace God's invitation to participate in His divine 

plan. And may the light of Christ, born anew in our hearts, illuminate our path towards theo-

sis, the ultimate fulfillment of our human potential. 
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     How marvelous is our Lord's love for us that He would condescend to become like one of His creatures to 

save us and to restore us into communion with Him!  We pray that you all have a blessed Nativity.  Christ is 

born!  Glorify Him! 

 

GreekFest+ 

     The GreekFest+ accounting is almost finalized, and we had a record year with an estimated net profit 

$39,604!  Thank you again to Father Christodoulos, our GreekFest Co-Chairpersons Maria Katsaros-Molzahn 

and Christy Chappell-Belkin, and to all who volunteered to make GreekFest+ such a success and so much fun!  

We are looking forward to enjoying and sharing authentic food and culture, fellowship and our faith with the 

community again next year. 

 

Bucks Greek Night 

     This year’s Milwaukee Bucks Greek Night is on Monday December 11.  We hope you can join this fun 

event.  Please see the bulletin for information regarding tickets. Due to lack of interest in a bus, we will not 

have a group bus this year. 

 

Fall General Assembly 

     The Fall General Assembly took place on Sunday November 5th following the Divine Liturgy.  The 2024 

proposed budget passed unanimously.  The date for the Parish Council elections was set for December 10th.  

The Election Committee will be made up of Maria Heide, Patrick Molzahn and Beth Fatsis who were all nom-

inated and accepted. In addition, Beth, Patrick and Jenny Glatch were nominated and accepted to be on the 

Audit Committee for the audit of the 2023 financials. 

 

Parish Council Elections and St. Nicholas Luncheon 

     Please join us after the Divine Liturgy on Sunday December 10th for our Parish Council elections and for 

the annual St. Nicholas luncheon. 

 

Roof Project & Matching Fund 

     We recently replaced our aged, failing roof to protect our sanctuary and the beautiful, precious iconography 

on our ceilings and walls written by David Giffey.  Please consider donating to help us cover as much of the 

cost as possible.  Through a generous parishioner, each donation will be matched up to the first $15,000! 

 

Parish Council Vacancy 

     We have a vacancy on the Parish Council.  Please prayerfully consider becoming a member and offering 

your time and talent back to our Lord.  We need both general help as well as special skillsets.  If you feel 

called, please contact Fr. Christodoulos or a Parish Council member by December 3rd for more information 

and opportunities about running for election. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  Will be held on Tuesday, December 19th at 7:00 p.m. 

PHILOPTOCHOS MEETING:  Our next Philoptochos meeting will be on Thursday, December 21st via 

Zoom. 

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASS: A.R.E. classes have begun.  We are reading the book ”Words 

of the Heart” about the life and teachings Gerondissa Makrina Vassopoulou.  Classes are on Wednesday’s at 

11:00 a.m. for in person classes and On Thursday’s at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom.  Everyone is welcome to join us.  

ROOF REPLACEMENT CAPITAL CAMPAIGN MATCHING DRIVE:  We are blessed to have an 

anonymous donors who has offered to match up to $15,000 for the roof replacement.  The Roof will run 

around $35,000 and we would like to get it completely covered through donations.  Currently we have gath-

ered almost half.  If you are interested in giving a donation for the roof put “Roof Donation” on the memo line 

of the check or mark it on the envelope.  Together we can get this project finished and fully funded. 

CHRISTMAS CARD: Each year, our Church prepares a Christmas card that is mailed to our entire communi-

ty. Your participation through our Church Christmas Card will not only convey your warmest and personal 

regards, but also frees you from mailing personal cards to many families. This is savings to you and a benefit 

for our parish. To include your name on this year’s Christmas card please complete the flyer that has been 

emailed to you and included in the bulletin, or you can pick one up at the candle stand in the Church. Please 

return completed forms and payment to the church no later then December 11th. 

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS: Elections will take place Sunday, December 10th immediately following 

the Divine Liturgy.  If you are interested in running for the parish council please talk to either Fr. Christodou-

los or any member of the parish council for more details.  We need more people willing to undertake the lead-

ership of our parish and doing the Lord’s work. 

YOUTH NEWS FOR THE CHRISTMAS SEASON: Starting the month of December, we will be collecting 

food items for the River Food Pantry. The last day to donate will be on Sunday December 17th. You can leave 

your donated items by the front door of the church entrance. As a church community we can make a difference 

for those in need the most. 

     Friday December 8th from 5:30-8pm is our annual gingerbread family night! Please join us for some fun 

gingerbread house decorating! There will be food and yummy sweets with hot cocoa!  

     Sunday December 17th will be the Sunday school and Greek school Christmas pageant. The pageant will 

take place after Liturgy in the church. We encourage children to wear the colors green and red for the Christ-

mas spirit. 

     On Friday December 22nd we will host our first Christmas pajama movie night starting at 5:30-8pm - if the 

weather permits. There will be popcorn, cookies, and hot cocoa! Children are encouraged to wear their cozy 

Christmas pajamas and bring their comfy blankets as they watch a fun Christmas movie together! 

STEWARDSHIP 2024 APPEAL: At our Stewardship meeting, we have discussed the changes at Assump-

tion. The church is in constant transition, and our aim is to anticipate the time, talent, and treasure needs of our 

community. We need to combine the Strengths of our heritage, our Orthodox Tradition, and our faith in God to 

encourage what we do now & toward the future. The Church needs the involvement of you and me, & with the 

Help of God, to shape our programs to meet the needs of our community & to reach out to others, outside of 

our community. Please volunteer this year your time and talents, for the good of the church. Nearly every com-

mittee has need of the talents and time of leaders & contributors. 

FAMILY YOUTH NIGHT: Gingerbread House Making:  On Friday, December 8th from 5:30pm-8pm in 

the church hall.  Please join us for some family fun decorating gingerbread houses in the church hall from 5:30 

pm-8 pm. There will be food and yummy sweets and hot cocoa! 

READERS WANTED: We are looking for people who would like to serve as readers for the Epistle Reading 

on Sundays starting January 2024.  We will have a meeting after church on Sunday, December 17th. We will 

meet in the church following the Christmas Program.  If you are interested in joining the ranks please attend 

the meeting or reach out to Fr. Christodoulos. 
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SAVE THE DATE 

 

Get Ready for “Opa!” 

Saturday, February 24, 2024 

Philoptochos Dinner-Dance 

Your sponsorship will be very helpful to the success of our 

Dinner dance. You can advertise you business, memorials for 

your loved ones etc. 

Deadline February 10th. 

Please mail us your information to: 

The Philoptochos Assumption Greek Orthodox Church 

Attn: Elene Patenaude 

For more information, email alikisage@gmail.com  
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Assumption Greek Orthodox Church 

11 N 7th Street 

Madison, WI 53704-4904 

Phone: 608-244-1001   Fax:  608-244-1565 

Email: office@agocwi.org 

www.agocwi.org 

Maintenance Help 

     Our Maintenance Committee needs your help.  If you can help with handywork or be available to 

meet with contractors/servicer providers, please see or contact Mike Smith or John Soloninka.   

 

Stewardship 

     If you haven’t already, please return your Stewardship form and continue to pray for, and generously 

support, our parish.  Your stewardship helps support our worship, ministries, youth programs and facility 

expenses.  Our goal is for stewardship to cover our operating expenses without the need for fundraisers.  

Please help us reach that goal.  And please consider joining the Stewardship Committee to provide input 

and help us grow and engage our stewards in a life in Christ. 

 

Next Parish Council Meeting 

     The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 19th at 7:00PM.  Parish Coun-

cil meetings will typically be scheduled on the third Tuesday of the month.  

  

On behalf of the Parish Council, 

 

Jim 

407-408-3096 

jkatsihtis@gmail.com 


